February 11, 2004

To:  Dean Rushing, Members of SoLaS C&I Committee

From:  Mike Digby, Gov/Soc Dep’t Chair

Re:  Deactivation of MA in Public Affairs

The Government & Sociology Department is requesting the deactivation of the following program:  Master of Arts, major in Public Affairs.

The program is a very small one.  It now has three students and has fluctuated between 0 and 4 over the past seven years.  Because of its small size, it is continually triggered for a BoR-required review, requiring administrative work that exceeds the program’s substantive value.  In our reasoned opinion, students interested in the program would be well served by the existing Master of Public Administration program.  The MPA program has enough flexibility in its concentration and elective areas that students who would be inclined towards the Public Affairs program will be able to achieve their academic goals within the MPA. Moreover, the MPA degree is much more recognized degree and would provide a superior credential.

The deactivation period is for up to two years.  In that time period, students already in the MA-PA program would be allowed to finish their degrees, but no new students would be admitted.  Within the time period, the department will decide whether to revive the program or to seek permanent deletion.  

It is my understanding that this request will also need to be referred to the Graduate Coordinators Administrative Committee.  

Thank you.

